
MEMORANDUM 
 
 
TO:   Mayor and City Council 
 
FROM: Mike Sauerwein, City Manager  
 
SUBJECT: Friday Update  
 
DATE:  March 7, 2025 
 
 
 
EDA Main Street Revitalization Project  
 

 
 
Week of March 10th- 19th 
 
Wildish crews will be digging to install the new 12-inch waterline from the Coast Fork Main 
Street Bridge to 8th Street. 
 
The trees on Main Street in the downtown historic district have been removed. There is a plan to 
replace trees in the Main Street Revitalization Project plan. 
 
If you are interested in seeing the plan for the Main Street Revitalization Project there is a 
schematic drawing hanging in the lobby of City Hall (400 E. Main Street). If you have any 
questions about the project, please call Shauna Neigh, Project Coordinator at 541-787-4153. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Cleveland Street Infrastructure Project 
 

 
 
Delta Construction finished the temporary access road to Kathleen loop and the storage area off 
Cleveland. During the week of March 17th, Delta crews will start to lay the 10” water line from 
6th Street to the west on Cleveland Street. 
 
Cleveland Street and the intersection of Cleveland & 6th St in Cottage Grove will be under 
construction through the end of June 2025 for a full reconstruction of the road.  
 
6th Street will remain open throughout the duration of the project. Cleveland Street will remain 
open to local traffic only. Work is scheduled on Cleveland St between 7:00 am and 5:00 pm 
Monday through Friday. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



Sanitary Sewer Pipe bursting Project 
H & J Construction is in the final phase of the sanitary sewer line replacement project.  
 
On Wednesday (03/19), 12th and 13th Street will be closed between Jefferson Avenue and 
Madison Avenue to finish the line replacement. 
 
On Thursday (03/20), 10th Street will be closed after 9 am between Adams Avenue and Jefferson 
Avenue and re open by 3 pm to finish the line replacement and manhole repair. 
 
Douglas Street Effluent Line  
City crews removed asphalt and installed 300’ of effluent line down Douglas Street. This project 
will extend the effluent line to Trailhead Park and then on to Bohemia Park for landscaping 
irrigation. Once the line has been placed, the City of Cottage Grove will contract out the 
replacement of asphalt along North Douglas Street. 
 
Quote of the Week: 
 
 “ The magic in new beginnings is truly the most powerful of them all.” 
 
     ~ Josiyah Martin 

  


